LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.00pm 23 February 2022
PRESENT:  Councillors Goulden (Chair), Collins, Sweeting, Watson and Yarrow 
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

The meeting was held at Laxton Victory Hall.
Three members of the public were present. 

15/22
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations of interest.
16/22
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 26 January 2022 should be amended to reflect that only Councillor Golden had attended the site visit with the tree surgeon, and then confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

17/22
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – Resolved – to temporarily suspend the meeting to allow for public participation, where a discussion was held regarding additional events for the Queen’s Jubilee, such as a scare crow competition, a fancy dress competition at the children’s party, an open gardens event and a tug of war.  It was agreed that a Jubilee Planning Group would be formed, and would take the lead on organising and advertising the events.  Councillors Sweeting and Watson agreed to represent Laxton Parish Council.  It was also agreed that the Clerk would contact ERYC to ask about planting a tree on Jubilee Avenue.  
18/22
END OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – Resolved - To restart the meeting follow temporary suspension.  
19/22
PARKING ON CHURCH CLOSE – A resident raised the ongoing challenges of parking on Church Close, which was expected to get worse over the coming years, with increasing car ownership.  It was noted that ERYC had previously advised that there was no funding available to create additional car parking, and that the wind farms would not fund a grant for works which the statutory authority had a discretionary responsibility to provide.  
Resolved – The Clerk would contact ERYC and enquire whether the shrubbery on Church Close could be replaced by a gravel.
20/22
ACTION LOG UPDATE – There had been no further progress by the Public Rights of Way Team regarding Cotness or Skelton footbridges.  The speed survey on Front Street had been confirmed for 2022.  An update on dog fouling, with reference to not using the stick and flick approach, had been shared on the Council’s social media channels and the website.  A resident had serviced the Parish Council generators.  An application had been made to the Sixpenny Wood wind farm for a replacement notice board on Jubilee Avenue.  The drainage board indicated they had no records that they had ever maintained the drain that collects the collects the surface water from Back Street.  
Resolved – i) That the council would record its thanks to the resident who service the emergency equipment and that ii) Clerk would revisit the back street drainage with the Internal Drainage Board.
21/22
PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Resolved – i) that the finger post on Jubilee Avenue should be checked for a missing name plate ii) a Give Way sign on Back Street covered by branches would be reported to ERYC.
22/22
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no ward councillor updates. 
23/22
CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

a) Various, Queen’s Jubilee Commemorative Items

b) ERYC, Devolution Update

c) ERNLLCA, Newsletter

d) Humberside Police, Newsletter

e) ERNLCCA, Training course, Role of PCC
f) ERYC, Invite to Parish Council Meeting Cluster
(b) that the Chair and the Clerk would attend the Parish Council Cluster Meeting.    

24/22
POTENTIAL PARISH CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA – Two playground companies had visited an area of land at the allotments, and both agreed that it was suitable for a play area.  The installation could would be approximately £50,000.  
Resolved – i) that the community should be asked whether they would like to form a play area committee to progress the initiative ii) that the existing plans at the allotments should continue as previously agreed and iii) that these should also consider dedicated beds for communal / children planting. 
25/22
PLATINUM JUBILEE ARRANGEMENTS - Resolved – that the quote accepted by the Bricklayers Arms would be accepted for a buffet prior to lighting the beacon, children’s party food and an evening roast.  
26/22
HIGHWAYS, DRAINS AND DYKES – There were no further issues to raise. 
27/22
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – a) that the following accounts should be paid: 

i. Clerk / HMRC  – January Salary / PAYE - £163.84

28/22
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING – Resolved – the next meeting would take place on the 23rd March. 
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